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From: Andrea Jeffries 
Sent: 15 November 2021 09:46
To: Local Plan
Subject: Policy OS2 Culcheth

Good morning, 
 
I am writing with my concerns regarding the proposed building work of 200 houses on the field at the back 
of Holcroft Lane and Warrington Road. After years of campaigning regarding the huge increase in the 
amount of traffic and HGV's along this route and the detrimental environmental impact this has on the air 
that residents have to breath, amongst other things, to learn that there is a proposal to build houses therefore 
increasing traffic even more, particularly HGV's and building supplies etc.. baffles me. Furthermore, do we 
really have the health and education infrastructure in place to accommodate more families to the area at this 
time? 
 
Surely much more thought needs to be given to the consequences of any such decision making, in particular 
thought given to the residents who are already living in the area and begging the Council for help with the 
current issues that have arisen from overly congested roads, never mind knowingly adding to the problem. 
 
Best wishes  
Andrea Jeffries 




